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President: Sue Droughton –5496 8909 (H)

5498 6699 (B)

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk –5496 2035
Secretary: Glenda Moor -  3385 6160
Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes-5498 6066
FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK.
Another birthday has come and gone for me, but this year was the big
"60", and I celebrated with family and friends and had a wonderful night, but
the one surprise that I got, was my daughter Anita and her family giving me a
tandem parachute jump, you know, one of those things to do before you die,
my first reaction was " are you serious? never in a million years ", but as
I think of the challenges, I also think of the challenges that so many women
of the world who live in desperate poverty, abuse and hardship and have so
much to endure on a daily basis, I realise that I and so many of us are so
truly blessed to have freedom and the love of our families, and the
opportunity to do so much in our lives including being able to make our own
decisions, including jumping out of a perfectly good aircraft.

We have had a busy time in August, starting with the breast stuffing night
at Glenda's, what a great night with so many cushions done, and thanks to
Glenda for her warm hospitality and lovely wine and supper, it also was a
fun night for fellowship and to have Carole back with us was a bonus. Thank
you to everyone including HonZon Peter,  Carol (Glenda's neighbour) to
Catherine Allard and Glenda's granddaughter, for their help also.

On Friday night the 10th Patricia, Barbara, Pam B. and myself attended the
Gala Dinner for the Career Woman & Young Career Woman of the Year Awards. BPW President Debby acknowledged our presence in her welcoming address and thanked us for attending.  

My sincere thanks go to Sara and her team for a great fundraising day on the
15th at the Family Fun Day, every little bit helps.

Edith is hosting the Birthday Kit Assembly this month, although I am
concerned that not many of us are available (due to family and work
commitments) to be there. If there is more work to be done I hope that we
can arrange another date so that many of us can be there.

How time is flying, our Dinner Meeting is this Thursday, do you have
anything that you would like to add to the agenda 
If you are unable to be there please notify Glenda so she can advise the
tavern.  Glenda will give us an insight into her “beautiful career’.

Talking of Birthdays – we celebrate the 14th birthday of the Zonta Club of Caboolture this coming Thursday evening so come with the added touch of something to do with FOURTEEN.  


Look forward to seeing you all then
Sue
	
AIGUST   2007

	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARIES

	Sandra 60 – 10 Sept
	None in September


TREASURERS REPORT

You should have received this from Pam by now.
A reminder that if you miss a meeting, regardless of apology, you need to pay $5.00 at the next available meeting.  This is an admin fee and is built into our $20 we pay when we have dinner.  If you attend dinner and don’t eat then you still need to pay the $5.

If you are unable to attend a meeting please give Glenda a telephone call on 3385 6160 (a/h)
STATUS OF WOMEN – SERVICE

We had a very successful SWS Committee meeting. Several projects are being considered for 2008 but most depend on decisions to be made by CRDVS.

Birthing Kit pack up day was on Sunday 26 at Edith's house. Unfortunately several of our members were unable to attend but I'm sure those who can will do a great job. Any kits not packed will be done at another time.

A tentative booking has been made for us to have a White Ribbon Day display at the Morayfield Shopping Centre Thur 22 to Sat 24 November. We will ask Lifeline to help and CRDVS will supply us with pamphlets and flyers. Our publicity Committee will do us some sign information. We will make white ribbon to hand out free to the public and there will be a donation box.  Naturally all this will only happen only if members agree to the plan at the next dinner meeting.

At the Aug dinner meeting, we need to set dates to ice cakes, pack up the CRDVS ladies gift and stuff cushions sometime during Sept, Oct or early Nov.

At the Aug dinner meeting, we will ask you to vote on having a $5.00 Secret Santa PLUS a gift envelope containing $5.00 or more, to be used to help educate a girl in Malawi.

At the August dinner meeting you will be asked to vote on donation $100 to the Alola Foundation (East Timor). We donated $100 to this foundation in December 2006.
DID YOU KNOW that teams of 3 girls from All Hallows School Brisbane and 3 girls from St. Margaret's Brisbane came FIRST and SECOND in the recent International Science Competition held in America?  What a victory for females. The girls went on a tour of the Smithsonian Institute and a tour of NASA.
MEMBERSHIP/ORGANIZATION

ORGANISATION, MEMBERSHIP & CLASSIFICATION

1. COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Barbara Brann (Chair), Cecil Nielson, Sandra Cooke, Shirley Crane

2. ORGANISATION

Constitution/Bylaws (Sandra, Cecil)
Report will be submitted by Sandra.

3. MEMBERSHIP

New Members

We are following up contacts for possible members - Cathy Dwyer, Sheena Kealey, Cathy Lawler and Rebecca Lawler. Hopefully we can arrange for Cathy Dwyer's induction at the September meeting. 

Membership Folder for Members: 

We addressed what had been in earlier folders given to new members upon induction with what we believe is relevant now. We hope to have folders ready for the next induction - hopefully in September.

For 2007-8, using the New Zealand booklet obtained by Barbara Brann as a guideline we have mostly prepared a booklet for both new and continuing members. Further fine-tuning should see the completion of this booklet for late September.

Manuals for New Members: We aim to purchase current Zonta International Manuals from a local Zonta Club and a member of this Club has been contacted by email to provide contact details re this. Manuals will be issued to new members upon induction as new members will not be able to register on-line for a Manual until headquarters has processed new membership documents and payments and provided a member number. This could be 2 to 3 months after induction.

Prospective Member Forms: The templates from the Manual were considered satisfactory for use. Members will be advised how to utilise them for prospective new members.

Member Survey: This was fine-tuned and in the near future each member will receive one to complete individually and anonymously. A stamped envelope addressed to Barbara Brann will be provided for forwarding ASAP after receipt of the survey.
PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION/UNITED NATIONS
On Tuesday 21 August, I did my interview/promo with Skye on behalf of the Zonta Club - more information about this at the meeting on Thursday.  Patricia
Finance & Fundraising
No Report.
FedEx Boxes for Carole

Eight (8) boxes have been packed to the max for transportation to Carole with enough things left over to send another four (4) if not eight (8) more boxes.

Things still sitting in Catherine’s bedroom is material (about 3 tomato sized boxes not including what I still have to sort through from Neil’s mothers home), zips, knitting yarn, lace etc etc, 3 boxes of computer paper  (used on one side), knitted hats, jumpers etc, knitted/crochet squares etc.

While the boxes are packed to the maximum capacity not all the boxes weigh 25kg but we still have to pay for 25kg regardless of what is inside.  I have tried to distribute the weight evenly across all the boxes to maximise what can be put into each one.

I now just need someone with strong muscles to help me seal the boxes and the cheque so that I can give FedEx a call to come and collect same.

Patricia (on behalf of the Malawi Project)















